
 
 

Information about restrictions  
on cross-border  
payments by card  

 

 
According to international sanctions, terms of use of payment cards, and Signet Bank’s internal 
risk management policy, there are restrictions on the use of payment cards in certain countries / 
territories. 
 
In order to avoid a situation where, your funds may not be available to you while you travel, we 
recommend that you notify your private banker before a trip, as well as regularly review 
information on our website for updates. 
 
Countries/ territories where it is not possible to pay with Signet Bank payment cards: 

Crimea 
Iran 
North Korea 
Syria 
Sudan 

 
Countries where we urge you to be extremely careful while using payment cards. In these 
countries, Signet Bank may limit payment card transactions in order to avoid possible 
fraud risks: 

Bolivia South Korea 
Brazil Morocco 
Colombia Mexico 
Dominican Republic Malaysia 
Egypt Peru 
Hong Kong Papua New Guinea 
Indonesia Philippines 
India Thailand 
Cambodia Vietnam 

 
This list may be changed and updated from time to time. 
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